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Dear Sir/Madam,           04th Sept 2023 

 

Influenza Vaccination Programme 2023/24 

 

Annual influenza (flu) vaccination is strongly recommended for those aged 65 and older, those at risk and children 

aged 2-12 years and for it to be administered in early in the season. 

 

Vaccines available  

Two types of flu vaccines will be available for 2023/2024 HSE seasonal flu vaccination programme.  

1. LAIV: live attenuated, nasal spray suspension vaccine - Fluenz Tetra packed in boxes of 10 applicators. 
Available for use in the HSE programme for all children aged 2-12 years and at-risk children aged 13-17 years 
(eligible cohorts as listed below). 

2. QIV: Injectable inactivated egg-based quadrivalent influenza vaccine- Influvac Tetra, (packed in boxes of 10 
prefilled syringes). Available for all other eligible populations including those eligible children (aged 2-17 years) 
with contraindications to LAIV (QIV is licensed for those 6 months of age and older). 

 

Eligible groups for 2023/24 HSE influenza vaccination programme 

 
 

Vaccine ordering 

Order vaccines online ordervaccines.ie from the HSE National Cold Chain Service (NCCS) as per order dates.  

Once NCCS communicates that orders are open, you can order: 

 Up to 100% of your Influvac Tetra (QIV) allocation, with fortnightly deliveries commencing on 18th September 

2023 as per your delivery calendar 

 

 Fluenz Tetra (LAIV) as required based on vaccination clinics planned with fortnightly deliveries commencing 

on 25th September 2023 as per your delivery calendar. This vaccine will expire 29th December 2023. 

 

Patient held vaccination record cards for QIV and post vaccination (tear-pad) leaflets for LAIV will be delivered with 

the vaccine, which should be completed and given to your patients after vaccination. Please only order the amount of 

vaccine that you will require before your next delivery. Please plan your clinics accordingly as deliveries will be 

fortnightly.  

 

The HSE COVID-19 vaccination teams will order flu vaccine required for Long-Term Residential Care Facilities 

(including nursing homes) therefore these sites have been advised not to order flu vaccines for residents.  

A communication will issue shortly regarding the Autumn COVID-19 booster vaccine campaign. Please do not place 

orders for COVID-19 vaccines for use in the autumn booster programme until this communication is received and 

orders are open. Any current COVID-19 vaccines can only be used for those receiving primary courses, pregnant 

women and others eligible during the summer period. 

https://twitter.com/HSEImm
https://www.instagram.com/hseimm/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC72OfkOKYqj2RCAIvwYUv4g
https://www.linkedin.com/company/hse-national-immunisation-office/mycompany/?viewAsMember=true
mailto:immunisation@hse.ie
https://ordervaccines.ie/login.aspx
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Operational pathways for eligible cohorts 

From 2nd October HSE COVID-19 mobile vaccination teams will offer flu vaccine and COVID -19 booster, if needed, 

to the following cohorts: 

 Long-Term Residential Care Facilities  

 To all residents (regardless of age)  

 Health and Care Workers (H&CWs) .H&CWs can also access the free flu vaccine at 

participating GPs and pharmacies or via the local flu peer vaccination service.  

 Housebound Patients  

 Who are eligible for free HSE flu vaccine and where they are receiving their COVID-19 

vaccination.  

 Where housebound are not scheduled for COVID-19 boosters they won’t be offered flu 

vaccinations by the HSE COVID-19 mobile vaccination teams, unless referred through the 

appropriate pathway for a flu vaccination. 

 

 Children in Senior Infants (mainstream schools) and all children in primary-age special schools across Ireland, 
will be offered nasal flu vaccine (LAIV) between October and December 2023. 

 

It is expected that all other eligible cohorts will be vaccinated in primary care.  

 

Key resources 

The following key resources are available: 

 Visit www.hse.ie/flu  for patient information material and to download HSE flu campaign resources (including 

leaflets and posters) 

 Information for healthcare professionals is available on www.immunisation.ie     

 E-learning modules on LAIV and QIV are available on www.hseland.ie 

   

Immunisation system for flu vaccinations 

HSE PharmaVax system has been updated to enable: 

• COVID-19, Flu and PPV23 vaccination records from pharmacies to transmit electronically from their software 

to COVAX. 

• COVID-19 and Flu payment claims from pharmacies to be sent to PCRS team. 

 

As there are many providers of flu vaccinations, it is essential that all vaccines given are recorded promptly, so that 

clinical records are kept up to date and two doses are not administered in error.   

 

Actions required by you 

 Please remove all expired vaccines including 2022/2023 flu season vaccines and place them in a box with 

completed returns form, store securely until returned to the HSE National Cold Chain Service van driver. 

 

 Vaccine deliveries will be fortnightly from 18th September once the order has been placed in time as per your 

calendar. Ensure you have adequate pharmaceutical fridge space for arriving vaccines. 

 
 Do not order COVID 19 booster vaccine for the 2023 Autumn Booster Programme until a communication on 

the programme is issued. 

 

Yours Sincerely, 

 
Dr Lucy Jessop  

Consultant in Public Health Medicine – National Immunisation Lead 

National Immunisation Office MRCN 424447 
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https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC72OfkOKYqj2RCAIvwYUv4g
https://www.linkedin.com/company/hse-national-immunisation-office/mycompany/?viewAsMember=true
mailto:immunisation@hse.ie
http://www.hse.ie/flu
http://www.immunisation.ie/
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